APPENDIX E
Comments from Consultation Focus Group meetings with housing applicants and the general public on the proposed changes to the 2011 Housing Allocations Policy

· 23rd January 2012 in the Penn Chamber at TRDC – evening consultation with housing register applicants

It was commented that more work should be done on encouraging people to downsize to free up accommodation for families.
· 25th January 2012 at Ascend in South Oxhey – day time consultation with housing register applicants
One applicant advised that homeless applicants should be allowed one offer of accommodation but in their choice of area.  If they were forced to accept another area then it would need to be done fairly and not put the household at risk.      
· 7th February 2012 at Ascend in South Oxhey for Black – consultation with Black and Ethnic Minority Groups within the housing register
There were differing views on whether to keep cumulative preference with some wanting to keep this and others not.  Some commented that priority be awarded on the overriding reason for housing.

Those who attended from Band E were concerned that this would only be kept for those eligible for older persons accommodation although those already on the register in Band E would remain.  It was commented that those in Band E should be re-evaluated as there must be a reason for them registering. 
It was suggested that there needs to be flexibility within the Policy as each case is different.  Another commented that more attention needs to be given to male applicants who seem to always be less priority.

One suggested that those with no local connection be given a ratio of the properties available.  (However applicants within the 5 Herts Choice Homes areas can bid for the 5% of properties within those areas which are randomly made available each week).   
· 9th February 2012 with the general public at Abbots Langley Children’s Centre and 17th February 2012 with homeless applicants in Lincoln Drive temporary accommodation
The overwhelming view of those consulted at these venues was that medical conditions are viewed as less important than that of overcrowding.  Further there is a belief that medical conditions can be fabricated/exaggerated and that the Council does not investigate them properly.  Thus the cumulative preference of overcrowding plus a medical reason is not supported by these consultees.
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